Pension Increase Enquiry from a Member -22 Jan 2012
Q.

 Hi I just wondered if you know how we can get any other info from BT websites as to the pension increase this year please

Many thanks

A. 

Hello John

Thanks for your enquiry, I can answer your query only in general terms. You are probably aware that the BT Pensions used to be increased in line with the Retail Price Index(RPI.) The current Coalition Government however, ruled that Public Sector Pensions will in future be increased in line with the Consumer Prices Index(CPI) which is generally lower than RPI. 

BT and the Pension Scheme Trustees then decided to adopt the Government ruling for BT Pension increases. All this means is that pensioners will loose out big time over the longer term. (there is some information and correspondence about this issue on my Website.)

The September CPI figure is the one used for pension increases and we do know that the CPI figure last for September was 2.2%. So that is the increase you should receive next April. 

However the increase will probably not be applied to the whole of your BT pension because of what is known as the Guaranteed Minimum Pension(GMP) 

I will not attempt to explain this and suggest instead that you go to the BTPS website - http://www.btpensions.net/29/24/section-a-pension-increases
Alternatively contact them yourself.

The BT Pension Scheme have not been cooperative with my website in the past so I don't propose to seek their help in this instance 

I hope this helps

Regards

Bill

